
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OF THE STATEN ISLAND GOLF ASSOCIATION (SIGA) 

 A special meeting of the Board of Directors of the SIGA was held on Tuesday, June 24, 

2014.  All the clubs being represented at the meeting; a discussion was held regarding a number 

of issues involving this year’s Staten Island Classic. 

 1. Withdrawals from any event for no apparent reason or for reasons that are totally 

unacceptable will not be tolerated. We are fully cognizant that circumstances arise which cause 

players to be unable to finish a round. Leaving the course during a round for no valid reason 

affects the players you are paired with and is disrespectful to the tournament.  

 2. Notwithstanding weather conditions, unless you are notified by the Tournament 

Committee that a round has been canceled, you are required to be at the site of the event at least 

ten (10) minutes prior to your scheduled tee time. If you’re unable to play and must withdraw, 

notification to the Tournament Committee must be made as soon as possible. 

  UPON UNANIMOUS CONSENT OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS: If the 

Board determines that a player’s withdrawal from any event is deemed inappropriate, the Board 

shall have the authority, upon a majority vote, to suspend and sanction a player in any manner 

the Board deems appropriate. There shall be no warnings; penalties shall include but are not 

limited to suspension from future events sponsored or supported by the SIGA or any other 

penalty the Board deems appropriate at the Board’s sole discretion. Any player who is suspended 

shall have the right to appeal the decision of the Board within 30 days of the date of receiving the 

decision in writing. The appeal must be in writing and submitted to the SIGA at 1688 Victory 

Boulevard, Ste. 300, Staten Island, New York 10314. The Board shall be required to notify the 

player of the date, time, and place set for a hearing and the player 

has the option of appearing in person with or without a 

representative. 



 

  


